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A letter from the president-Greg Stinson 
 

Fellow Kiwanians - 
 

Well, our next big event is less than two weeks away.  
Let’s pray for good weather on Sunday, May 6th.  As I 
mentioned in last month’s Kiwanigram, Sam McLaughlin and 
Dan DeGood have a great program planned for this year’s 
Concert on the Green.  There are only two more Kiwanis 
meetings at which to turn in your checks and cash for sold 
tickets so be sure to get your money in.   

Ron and Cheryl Weber, Dan Umbel, Marcia and I attended the District 
Rally in Statesboro last week.  The Governor of our District, Greg Hall and his 
wife Tammy, attended and each club presented them with little gifts in 
appreciation for their commitment.  Tammy Hall’s request was for school 
supplies for the Georgia Sheriff's Youth Homes.  I went to Office Depot and 
purchased some supplies for her charity.  Our club also bought a small gift basket 
from Savannah Sweets as a token of our appreciation.  It was a nice evening and 
the Governor talked about all of the good work going on in Georgia to help 
needy children.   
 Sunday, May 20th Melissa and Jim Emery will host a new member cocktail 
party at their home.  If you have a new neighbor or know someone that you think 
would enjoy our club, invite them to a nice evening.  Bring a potential new 
member so they can spend a couple of hours getting to know other members and 
enjoy some complementary drinks and hors d’ oeuvres. 

Thanks to all of the Kiwanians that helped chauffer and assist the golfers at 
the Legends of Golf.  I’m sure Terry Overton will have some great stories to 
share with our club! 

Remember, it’s all about the kids!  Greg 
  

May  2012 
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Skidaway Island Garden Tour 

 

Don't miss out on this every-other-year opportunity! On May 5th, you 

are invited to venture “Beyond The Garden Gate" " when Landlovers 

Green Thumb Club's major fund-raising event will be held. Seven lovely 

and unique Landings gardens will be open from 10:00AM to 2:00PM for 

Landings residents and guests at the Men's Invitational. 

Tickets are $20 and can be purchased from: DC - Deborah Cattano, 41 

Islanders' Retreat , -8600: FC - Maureen Ranft, 51 Franklin Creek Rd. 

S., -1591; MW - Bianca DeNapoli, 204 Willeford Dr. -4874; OAK - 

Barbara Weber, 2 Cattail Ct. -7854; and PL - Joan Morrissett, 16 Beck's 

Retreat, -0063. Tickets can also be purchased the day of the garden tour 

at the participating gardens. 

In partnership with the Landings Association, all proceeds from this 

garden tour will be used to complete the landscape renovation at Delegal 

Creek Marina-one of the first places that visitors to The Landings are 

invited to see and enjoy just as much as we do with our family and 

friends. 
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Kids of Landings residents and their guests are invited to participate in 
CCA’s annual Free Kids’ Fishing Derby. The Derby will be held on 
Saturday, May 26th from 8:30 AM – 11 AM at the Kids’ Fishing Lagoon 
(#56) behind the fire house near the intersection of Westcross and 
Log Landing Roads in Oakridge. 
 
The derby provides a fun outdoor experience and teaches kids how to 
enjoy and protect our natural resources while spending quality time 
with adults. 
 
Children as young as 3 and as old as 15 are welcome; however, each child must be accompanied by an 
adult at all times.  Registration at Lagoon #56 is from 8:30 am to 9 am. Fishing from 9-10:30 AM with 
prizes at 11 AM. Prizes will be awarded in a large variety of categories, and contestants will be grouped 
by age to give all kids a fair chance of winning. Every child receives a CCA Fishing Cap at registration. 
 
Participants should bring fishing gear and bait, if possible, and also insect repellent, something to drink, 
hats, sunscreen, folding chairs, and shoes with good support. A portable toilet will be available. Bandy’s 
Bait Shop has worms and crickets. Bandy’s is located on your left by the community boat ramp just 
beyond the drawbridge at Skidaway Narrows. 
 
Poles and bait will be available on a first come basis. Members of the Coastal Conservation Association 
(CCA) Skidaway Chapter will be on hand to give assistance and instruction as needed. 
 
Lagoon #56 has just been stocked with 2,500 Bluegills to provide many catching opportunities for the 
kids. Some Largemouth Bass are available, too. Please do not remove Bluegills to ensure there will be 
plenty of them for the kids to catch on Derby Day. Remember only adults accompanied by a fishing child 
can fish at Lagoon #56. Adults may fish at any of the other lagoons at The Landings. 
 
Rain date: May 27, Registration 2:30 – 3:00 PM; Fishing 3-4:30 PM; Prizes 5 PM. 
 
For further information on the May 26th Fishing Derby, please contact Tom Rood – 598-9753. 
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Last Month’s April 2012 Speakers 
 

 

 

Andrea Dove-Bethesda 

Bob Jepson 

Joe Jarrad 
Landings Assoc. 
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May  2012 Schedule of Speakers 
 
 
 
 

May 3     
Carl Boyd, MD                 Assassination of Abraham Lincoln 

May 10 
Peter Grassey                       Mighty Eighth Museum 

May 17 
Dr. Linda Bleicken                    Armstrong Atlantic State University 

May 24 
Honorable Edna Jackson             City of Savannah Mayor 

May 31 
Peter Shannon                             Savannah Philharmonic 
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PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR SPONSORS  WHENEVER POSSIBLE.  
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Bronze   

Bernard Williams  

 Certa Pro [Britten & Co.] 

Fox & Weeks Funeral  

Klein Law Group LLC 

Jalapenos Mexican Grill 

Russell D. Clemmons, 
DDS, LLC 

The Savannah Bank 

The Skinnie 

TWATL 

Wild Birds Unlimited 

F.P. Wortley Jewelers 
 

Diamond  
 

Dr. Brad Durham DMD 
Merrill Lynch Bouchillon/Ham 

Group 

SunTrust Bank 

Karp, Ronning, & Tindall   CPA’s 

 

 

Gold 

Bart, Meyer & Company 
 

Classic Party Rentals 

Critz 

Smoke Station BBQ 

 

Silver 
Comfort Keepers 

 
La Napolera Mexican 

Restaurant 
Piggly Wiggly 

Savannah Toyota 

The Village Bar & Grille 
 



 

 Page viii May 2012 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KIWANIS CLUB OF SKIDAWAY,               

   600 Landings Way South 
   Savannah, GA  31411 
 Publisher 
   Rob  Bayless, Editor-in-Chief 

Web page 
     www.kiwanisofskidaway.com  
Ga. Dist. Lt Governor:        
  Horace Harrell                                        

Officers: 
  President – Greg Stinson 
  Past President- Gene McDonald 

  President Elect – Dan Umbel 
  VP-Services – Todd Martin 
  VP-Fund Raising – Dick Nelson 
  VP-Secretary-Ron Weber 
  VP/ Treasurer – Jay Ahrens 
  VP-Marketing – Melissa Emery 

Directors -  
Terms expiring 2012 
  Jim O’Malley 
  Marianne Schutz 
Terms expiring 2013 
  Gary Hughes 
  Frank McCarthy 
Terms expiring 2014 
  Jeff Heeder 
  Jim Overton 

Board Advisor 
  Tom Sharp 
Administration: 
Attendance Reception - Jack Hart 
Attendance Records - Gary Brewer 

Awards – Dan Umbel 
District/Division Reports – R Weber 
Inter-Club - Jim Chapman 
Kiwanigram – Rob Bayless 
Education/ Orientation - Keith Glenn 
Membership – Gene McDonald 

Programs/Speakers – Cecilia Russo 
Legends of Golf - Jim Giorgio 

                          Terry Overton         
Fund raising events: 
Chili Cook- Marianne Schutz  
   & Melissa Emery 
Concert on the Green – co-chairs- 
 Sam McLaughlin & Dan DeGood 
Pancake Breakfast – Chris Butler 
 Co-chairs Todd Martin  & Frank Liebgott 
Corporate Fund Raising - Jeff Heeder  
 

Services—Community: 
L.O.V.E - Joyce Glenn  

Habitat for Humanity - Howard  
Gandelot  
Music Medicine-Elizabeth Jacobi 
Interfaith Hospitality Network – 
Mark 
Forssell    
Kids Café - Gary Bocard 

Library for the Blind - Dave Wyland 

Mediation Center - Jerry Nusloch 
Childrens Miracle Design – Jim 
Beurle 
Red Cross Blood Drive - Chris 
Britten 
Salvation Army - Ron Morris 

Savannah Friends of Music- 
Melissa Emery 
Wesley Community Centers of 
Savannah-Jan Wright 
Social Apostolate - Bob Egan 
Telfair Museum - Jack Neises  

Services - Young Children: 
Early Childhood Education-Tom Clark 
Fishing Program - Tom Rood 
Greenbriar – Gene McDonald 
Bethesda Home – Gary Hughes 
Bethesda Key Club – Tom Morrissett 
Children’s Advocacy Center - Skip Salus 
Court Appointed Special Advocates for 
Children. (CASA) Craig Hull              
Horsin’ Around- Pete Liptrot 
Junior Achievement - Steve Duesler 
Mighty 8th AF Museum – Tom McMullin 
Notre Dame Academy - Gary Bocard 
Park Place Outreach - Jack Hart 
Special Olympics – Bob Reinhard 
Youth Challenge Academy - Jack Huber 

Services & Events: 
Human & Spiritual Service – Jim Giddens 
Auditor - Roger Nord 
Club Historian - Martin Otto 
Legal Counsel - Bob Schivera 
Publicity/Web Page-Tim Athey 
Photography – Melissa Emery,Martin 
Otto 
Safety Coordinator - Jack Sherrill 
Social and Trips - Dave Fox 
Sunshine - Gwen Leathley 
50/50 Drawing - Marianne Schutz 
 

 
 

Washington Square 
 
 

Built in 1790, Washington 

Square was named in 1791 

for the first President of the 
United States, who visited 

Savannah in that year.[16] 
Washington Square had been 

the site of the Trustees' 
Garden.[7] Named for the 

trustees of Oglethorpe's 
colony the garden was the 

proving ground for a variety 
of experimental crops—

including mulberry (for 
silkworms), hemp, and 

indigo—viewed as potential 
cash crops for the new colony. 

Most of these experiments 

proved unsuccessful. 
Washington Square is on 

Houston, between Bryan and 
Congress Streets. Washington 

Square was one of only two 
squares named to honor a 

then-living person; Troup 
Square was the other. 

Washington Square was once 
the site of massive New Year's 

Eve bonfires; these were 
discontinued in the 1950s 


